

Re: Congratulations! Canadian Museums Association Award of Outstanding Achievement

Hello Ms. Neale.

On behalf of the Ontario Museum Association, please accept my congratulations for Peterborough Museum & Archives' recent honour of a Canadian Museums Association Award of Outstanding Achievement for Exhibitions for *To Honour and Respect: Gifts from Michi Saagiig Women to the Prince of Wales, 1860.* 

The remarkable, collaborative, and community-driven work undertaken by the Peterborough Museum & Archives demonstrates our sector's commitment to acknowledge the colonial legacy of museums and to work in partnership with Indigenous communities in a spirit of reconciliation and collaboration. The success of the exhibit and its related programming is shared with all your partners including Hiawatha First Nation.

Our province's museums are a treasure trove and are great contributors to community life and the wellbeing of Ontarians. This year's Canadian Museums Association Awards of Outstanding Achievement demonstrate how museums across Ontario continue to be leaders in Canada's museum sector.

Congratulations again and I look forward to your continued success.

Sincerely,

Sandy Chan
Executive Director

